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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
February 10, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, and Charlie Parke.  
OLD BUSINESS
Sharon McCellan – 20 Walnut Drive
Steve spoke with Ms. McCellan about a tree she is planning to have her contractor move from her back yard into the shade tree easement in her front yard.  She will contact Steve as the planting time approaches so he can lay out the exact location. 

Samantha Higgins – Long Valley Middle School Change the World

Steve e-mailed Samantha on January 18, 2015 and invited her to participate in the Arbor Day Tree Planting this spring.  In response, Samantha requested she be put on the list of community residents who are interested in participating.
2015 Arbor Day Tree Planting

For our April Arbor Day planting, bare root Honey Locust ‘Shademaster’ trees were unavailable from our supplier in Oregon, as they sold out of this cultivar early last summer.  Steve went to Country Mile Nursery and Plant Detectives to see if we could obtain the trees locally.  We would be able to obtain container grown trees for $125 each or balled and burlapped trees for $95 each.  Steve intends to place an order with Plant Detectives for approximately sixteen to twenty 1‑3/4 inch to 2 inch caliper balled and burlapped trees at $95 each for April delivery.  Steve will donate the Terrasorb, lumber posts and hay needed for the planting.

The planting will take place on a Saturday in April, pending when we can obtain the trees.   We will be concentrating our efforts once again on the Falcon Lane and Quail Run neighborhoods.  There may be some more trees needed on Quail Run, if we have additional trees left after we replace trees planted last year which did not survive.  Steve will be contacting the homeowners who are scheduled to receive a new tree ahead of the planting date.  
Community Outreach Brochures

Regarding the International Society of Arboriculture (ISA) brochures on display at the Washington Township Library, we have learned that Library patrons are reading the brochures but not taking them; therefore, a follow-up order is not planned.  

NEW BUSINESS
Annual Accomplishment Report

Our Annual Accomplishment Report was submitted to the Community Forestry on February 9, 2015 along with our Community Forestry Status Report.
Emerald Ash Borer – Street Tree Inventory of Ash Trees
Steve said tree experts advise that ash trees infected by the Emerald Ash Borer will die within five years, without expensive treatments.  There are twenty-nine streets in Washington Township which have ash street trees.  Steve recommends we be proactive and examine the ash trees on these streets and measure and record the diameter of each tree.  He has ordered diameter tape (i.e., tape that will measure up to a 40” diameter) for this purpose.  We would do this in order to determine the cost of removal and replacement of infected ash trees, so we can advise the Township Committee of same.
NEXT MEETING
The March meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 10, 2015.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
